

Daviess County Public Schools

Preparing Students to Succeed for Life

DEC 19 2011

1622 Southeastern Parkway Owensboro, Kentucky 42303 www.dcps.org Department of Personnel Mark Owens, Director Phone (270) 852-7000 Email: mowens@dcps.org Mike Gray Interim Superintendent Phone: (270) 852-7000

December 13, 2011

Re: Daviess County High School Re-Visit Status Report

Mr. Gary Lawson, Title IX Auditor Kentucky High School Athletic Association 2280 Executive Drive Lexington, Kentucky 40505

Dear Gary,

With the upgrades to the softball complex at Daviess County High School nearing completion, I wanted to give you an update on progress toward that end. My last letter indicated that the project was to be completed by December 1, however, the contractors have run into two minor problems, which have delayed completion, but should be remedied soon. Those issues concern:

- 1. Re-routing of a gas line on the property, and
- 2. Modifications to the drainage system.

Once those two items are completed, the project should be complete and ready for use by the DCHS Softball Team. As mentioned previously, all structures, including hitting building, concession stands, and other upgrades have been erected. Please let me know if further information is needed. When the next status report is due, all work should be completed, the contractors should be off-site, the facilities should be inspected, and the Daviess County High Softball Team should be using the facility. Thanks.

Sincerely,

Mark Owens, Director of Personnel and District Title IX Coordinator

Cc: Matt Mason, DCHS Principal; Doug Sandifur, DCHS Athletic Director; David Humphrey, DCPS Director of Building and Grounds